MINUTES

                STATE BOARD OF EXAMINING ENGINEERS

DATE:


January 18, 2005
TIME:


10:00 a. m.

PLACE:


500 North Calvert Street

3rd Floor Conference Room





Baltimore, Maryland 21202-3651

PRESENT:


Gregory Restivo






Charles Graham




Thomas Henderson (Chairman)
ABSENT:















 
OTHERS PRESENT:
Jack Lesho, Executive Director




Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General





Brenda Clark, Administrative Secretary





Tim Bagrowski, Safety Inspection Unit

CALL TO ORDER:

Chairman, Thomas Henderson called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion (l) was made by Mr. Restivo and seconded by Mr. Graham to approve the Minutes of the December 21, 2004 meeting without any corrections. This motion passed by a unanimous vote.     

OLD BUSINESS:

Mr. Restivo continued the Board’s discussion regarding the test bank of questions. He expressed his opinion that we need to restore the field; he explained to the Board that the test bank of questions is in dire need of being upgraded to today’s technology. 

The Board inquired on the progress of the new contract for a testing vendor. Mr. Lesho informed the Board that there are no updates at this time but he will inquire on the matter.
NEW BUSINESS:

The Board discussed with Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General for the State Board of Examining Engineers their concerns regarding the renewal of a 2nd grade license that has been expired since 1995. Mr. Graham asked Mrs. Kinstler if the Board had the authority to deny a person from renewing a license that has been expired for a long period of time. 
Mrs. Kinstler informed the Board that the way the law is written, it does not give the Board the authority to make a person retake the examination because their license had expired. The law does not state an expired licensed can not be renewed. The Board does have the authority to request more information pertaining to the expired licensee’s working experience during the lapse of the license to ensure the expired licensee is currently knowledgeable in the field, she suggested that the Board may want to invite the expired licensee in for a conference. 
Upon the Boards discussion with Mrs. Kinstler, It was the Boards decision to invite the expired licensee to the next Business Meeting to allow him the opportunity to submit more information on his working experience during the lapse of the license. The Board asked Mrs. Clark to send a letter requesting him to attend the next Business Meeting.

The Board reviewed and discussed an article pertaining to a faulty boiler and high carbon monoxide levels that evacuated a Baltimore City School. 

APPLICATION APPROVALS:

The following applicants were been approved for the 1st grade examination.

Larry Sanders Jr. 

Robert Gray

Guiliana Rosada 

William Wittington Sr. 

The following applicants were approved to sit for the 2nd grade examination.

Kenneth Spence Jr. 
The following applicants were approved to sit for the 3rd grade examination.

Salah Bakhit 


Alhaji Dumbuya 
Kevin Hornberger 

Jean Laguerre 


Jose Lazo 

Mikhail Sakhnovsky

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Graham seconded by Mr. Restivo and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the Examining Engineers meeting at 10:35 a.m.


_______________With corrections

_______________Without corrections

______________________________________________________________________________

Thomas Henderson, Chairman
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